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In Memory
Richard Abbott, 62, died Dec. 5 in Fort Worth, 
Texas. He was a warehouse worker at NAS Fort 
Worth JRB.
Roland Barbe, 93, died Nov. 1 in Litchfield, 
Conn. The Alaska Area associate retired in 1975.
Kenneth Barrett, 39, died Dec. 5 in Abilene, Texas. 
He was a food-court associate at Dyess AFB.
Grace Barrs, 99, died Nov. 14 in Poquoson, Va. 
The Eglin AFB associate retired in 1976.
Anita Brown, 83, died Aug. 21 in Ozark, Ala. The 
Fort Rucker associate retired in 1976.
Carolyn Caul, 64, died Nov. 21 in Phenix City, 
Ala. The Fort Benning administrative technician 
supervisor retired in 2010.
Eddie Daniels, 59, died Nov. 12 in Conley, Ga. The 
Atlanta DC warehouse worker retired in 2010.
Irmgard Davis, 83, died Dec. 10 in Fountain, 
Colo. The Fort Carson sales associate retired in 
1993.
Terese Decook, 59, died Dec. 28 in Universal City, 
Texas. She was an associate at Randolph AFB.
Remigio Dela Cruz, 69, died Oct. 17 in Wahiawa, 
Hawaii. He was a warehouse worker at Schofield 
Barracks.
Mary Ebron, 75, died Nov. 3 in Langley, Va. The 
JB Eustis-Langley senior store associate retired 
in 1997.
Leocadia Freeman, 88 died Nov. 18 in Miami, 
Fla. The Homestead AFB associate retired  
in 1979.
Shirley Gardner, 80, died Nov. 6 in Duncanville, 
Texas. The HQ associate retired in 1990.
Harold Graham, 54, died Dec. 15 in Sierra Vista, 
Ariz. He was a senior store associate at  
Fort Huachuca.
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Twenty-six year 
Exchange veteran 

Shelly Armstrong has 
been promoted to 
the Western Region’s 
senior vice president, 
effective this month.

In addition, Ken 
Brewington will move 
from Western Region 
SVP to the Central 
Region’s SVP, Director/

CEO Tom Shull announced.
In her Exchange carer, Armstrong 

has served as manager at several 

levels, including her most current 
position as the Western Region’s vice 
president. Brewington replaces Dave 
Nelson, who was promoted recently 
to chief operating officer. Nelson 
will assume the position once Mike 
Howard retires later this year.

Brewington served as SVP in the 
Western Region since April 2014, 
leading the area through many 
successes and demonstrated his 
devotion to “family serving family” by 
focusing on the associate development 
and meeting customer needs and 
desires, Shull said.

Armstrong Promoted to SVP; 
Brewington to Head Central Region

Raymond Becker – store manager (MCS), 
Tinker AFB, to store manager (BR), NAS Fort 
Worth JRB
Joanne Cahalan – store manager (MS), JB 
Andrews, to region retail program specialist, HQ
Nora Carr – HR manager II, Vandenberg AFB, to 
HR manager III, Fort Polk
Brett Hardin – region food program specialist, 
Pacific Region, to region food program specialist, 
Eastern Region
Krystin Lewis – HR trainee, HQ, to HR manager 
II, Vandenberg AFB
Craig Masek – regional food program specialist, 
Pacific Rim School Feeding, to food court 
manager, Okinawa
Hilary Maxwell – assistant store manager (MS), 
Eglin AFB, to store manager (BR), Selfridge ANGB
Lillian Pena – store manager (MCS), Puerto 
Rico, to store manager (BR/Gas), Tyndall AFB
Sherry Pritchett – services business manager, 
Elmendorf AFB, to services business manager, 
Fort Lee
Orlo Sturdevant – store manager (BR), Vicenza, 
to store manager (BR/Gas), Grafenwoehr Marian Guice, 83, died Nov. 29 in Sacramento, 

Calif. The McClellan AFB sales associate retired 
in 1995.
Barbara Haller, 80, died Nov. 12 in Fort Walton 
Beach, Fla. The Eglin AFB military clothing 
manager retired in 1991.
Terrance Hanson, 78, died Dec. 2 in Arlington, 
Texas. The HQ associate retired in 1986.
Thomas Papst, 85, died Oct. 26 in Bluffton, S.C. 
The Exchange associate retired in 1990.
Donald Prevo, 71, died Nov. 23 in McDonough, 
Ga. The Southeast DC motor-vehicle operator 
retired in 2013.
Gladys Purcell, 96, died Nov. 23 in Colts Neck, 
N.J. The Fort Monmouth associate retired  
in 1976.
Evelyn Reitz, 85, died Nov. 5 in Arlington, Va. 
The Exchange operations assistant retired  
in 1992.
Mary Rice, 82, died Dec. 9 in Huntsville, Ala. The 
Redstone Arsenal sales associate retired  
in 1995.
Marisa Schweig, 64, died Dec. 2 in Germany. She 
was a food-service worker at Ramstein AB.
Gisela Seacrist, 85, died Oct. 7 in Elizabethtown, 
Ky. The Fort Knox shift manager retired in 2004.
Lamerle Shipley, 94, died Dec. 2 in Duluth, Ga. 
The HQ associate retired in 1979.
Ermine Silas, 76, died Nov. 10 in Trenton, N.J. 
The JB McGuire-Dix supervisory store assistant 
retired in 2007.
Elizabeth Suzuki, 90, died Oct. 4 in Honolulu. 
The Exchange associate retired in 1975.
Ethel Takahaski, 83, died Oct. 15 in Kailua, 
Hawaii. The Hawaii Area development & training 
specialist retired in 1990.
Jesse Thomas, 69, died Dec. 8 in McDonough, Ga. 
The warehouse worker foreman retired in 1998.
Robert Williams, 60, died Nov. 30 in Clovis, N.M. 

Retirements
Russell Arnold, Keesler AFB, 5 years
Barbara Barrera, Fort Benning, 13 years
Hans Beauvais, HQ, 27 years
Timothy Bedison, HQ, 5 years
Wess Bryan, HQ, 15 years
Kevin Bussing, Fort McCoy, 6 years
Luziminda Chock, Schofield Barracks, 21 years
Renee Coleman, Hunter AAF, 15 years
Scot Ebanez, JB Elmendorf, 5 years
Joseph Francisco, HQ, 12 years
Dorothy Frazier, Fort Benning, 26 years

He was a custodial worker at Cannon AFB.
Carla Willis, 58, died Nov. 2 in Cocoa, Fla. The 
Keesler AFB store manager retired in 2013.

See more retirements
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